
Signals from the Commodore 
 
Dear Members, 
 
It was great to see such a large turnout for our September General 
Meeting.  Those who stayed for our Chicken BBQ were treated to a 
feast thanks to Pat and Steve Sangster and their many helpers.  More 
information in can be found in Pat’s article but I am still wondering what 
the chicken was marinated in as it was so tender and delicious. 

 
At the meeting our officers for 2017 were elected.  Congratulations to the following:  
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Byrne, Fleet Captain .   Thanks to Bob Hamilton  for his services as interim secretary. 
 

Early haul is over but that isn’t the end of our season or our fun.  We still have the 
Pumpkin Series Racing, some fall sailing, late haul, a banquet and another general 
membership meeting in December.  So enjoy the cooler weather and the fall colors as 
the season winds down. 

Notes from the Vice 
Commodore 
I always approach September with mixed 
feelings, love the change of seasons but 
sad to see the boats coming out of the 
water. The first haul was completed this 
past weekend. Thanks to Mary Jane and 
Mike McDonald for their help setting up 

and cleaning up. Stephanie Fitzpatrick made some 
fantastic strata that everyone enjoyed and lunch was 
capped by two delicious choices, Jan Burcroff’s 
homemade cookies and Kathy Fedick’s  apple crisp. 
Many thanks to all.   
 
Another thank you, this time to Andy Davidhazy . Year 
after year he has spent time taking pictures at events 
and on the water and generously printed them out for people. Check out the pictures on 
top of the trophy case. Thank you Andy, it is appreciated!  
 
Next event is our Fall Banquet, November 5th. See the flyer in Soundings for details and 
send your reservation to Don Byrnes . Hope to see you there.  
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Secretary’s Report 
 
Our membership voting membership has increased to 93 over the last month and we have a 
new application just received for consideration for next year. Good news for our start into 
2017. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
From the Engine Room 
 
Greeting, 
 
I remember that salutation from a letter I got back in 1968.  Just a little trivia to start the 
article.  Lyndon B Johnson signed the letter and the salutation was not greetings. 
 
Early haul is in the history book.  It was a little slow due to a couple of factors that were 
beyond our control.  

 
I want to take this time to remind people of the shoring policies listed in the PYC Log.  Boat keels should be 
blocked as close to the ground as practical.  The blocking should be adequate to support the weight of the boat.  
Keel blocking should be as large as practicable taking in conditions around the boat.  If you are using jack stands, 
two per side on boats under 26 feet and three per side on boats over that size.  Pads a minimum of ½ inch thick 
should be placed under the jack stands to prevent them from sinking into soft ground.  All pairs of jack stands 
should be chained together with 3/16 inch chain to prevent movement.  Remember to check your jack stands 
about two weeks after haul.  There will be some movement as the boats settle their weight.  Also, check your 
boats on a regular basis during the off season as freezing and thawing of the ground will cause movement.  Don’t 
try to move jack stands without makings sure that your boat is stable.   
 
Cradles are a little easier.  Make sure that your cradle fit’s the boat .  Do not use cradle pads to raise or lower the 
boat.  Make sure that the cradle is blocked (if needed) to prevent the cradle from distorting or wracking and 
damaging your boat. 

LAKE SOUNDINGS is published monthly for PYC members, 
February through December. Letters to the Editor, 
suggestions, commentaries, wit, memoirs, tales, seaworthy 
tips and maritime art are welcome. Submissions will be 
edited and published as space, temperament and 
accommodations allow  
©2016 - Pultneyville Yacht Club. 
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF: 
Bob Hamilton - Secretary 
Earl Chapman (echapman@rochester.rr.com) - Editor 
Special thanks to those who have contributed to this issue 
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Anneliese Bopp - Commodore  

Pat Sangster - Vice Commodore  

Tom Jayne- Rear Commodore 

Bob Hamilton - Secretary 

Scott Nichols - Treasurer 

Dave Muth - Fleet Captain  

Membership Summary Active Pending Issue 
Voting 93 2 0 

Non-Voting 3 0 0 
Social 1 0 0 

Honorary 1 0 0 
PMI Social 2 0 0 

Total Membership 100 2 0 
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Late haul cradle day is Saturday Oct 15th .  We will start at 8 am.  If that changes I will let you know.  Late haul Oct 
22nd.  We should start that promptly at 7am.   
 
Lastly, we are not finished when haul is done.  Saturday Oct 29 will be a work day to haul and store the floating 
docks ant it is also a fleet captains work day.  Dry sail boats should be moved to facilitate the storing of the 
navigation marks. 
 
My thanks to everyone who make my life as rear commodore a little easier. 
 

Tom 
 

� ��������	
���	���

���� ��������	
��������
�����
����������	
��������
�����
����������	
��������
�����
����������	
��������
�����
��� ���
� �����������	������
��
�����������
��
� �������������
�
������
����������� �
�
Fleet Captain’s Report 
 
September wrapped up our Summer Series completing 6 races. We had a few drifters 
and therefore not able to complete a few races! Thanks to the race committee for a 
great job this year Dave Weagley, Bill Topping and Bob Hoover, and scoring by 
Chris Jones and Earl Chapman. 
 
We wrapped the series up with a picnic with 80+ Skippers, Members and crew. It was a 

great night of fun and stories, following the race. Thanks for a fun summer of racing and club 
participation! Thanks to Pam Mellon  and the North American Brewery for their Beer Donation to the 
Fleet for both parties and the GYC/PYC Race weekend.  
 
We also had our annual Bown Race with 9 boats participating, in three fleets with the winners being FS 
– Earl Chapman  skippering Still Comic and NFS Jim Anderson  skippering Judith Ann.  

   
In my last issue of the Sounding I asked for nominees for, Cruising Award (Both Sail and Power), 
Goodie 2 Shoes, On the Rocks and also the PUCR Award (Pultneyville Union of Racers Award). Note 
the PUCR Award is nominations of crew members by the crew Not the Skipper. I have had only a few 
responses so far. Also NOTE: if you have note returned a Trophy from last year you are now past 
due.  
 
There are only 2 Pumpkin races to go before late haul. The Coast Guard cutter has yet to show up this 
year!!! 
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PYC FALL BANQUET AND CLUB AWARDS 

November 5, 2016 
 

Log Cabin Restaurant 
2445 W. Walworth Road  

Macedon, NY  
 
 

5:30 PM Cocktails (Cash Bar) and Appetizers 
6:30 PM Buffet Dinner 

8:0 PM  Presentation of Awards 
Cost: $30.00 per person  

 
 

Garden Salad, Fettuccine Alfredo, Garlic Smashed Potato, Green Bean Al-
mondine, 

Oven Roasted Chicken,  Sliced Roast Beef au'jus, Rolls & Butter, Dessert  
 
 

Please notify Don Byrnes of any food allergies  
 

Send reservations to Don Byrnes by October 23, 2016 
3853 Teresa Drive 

Walworth, NY 14568  
 

NAME____________________________________________________________ 
 

Number Attending_____________      Total included    $__________________ 
 

CHECKS PAYABLE to PULTNEYVILLE YACHT CLUB 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                       See you there!  
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